Office of the
AUDITOR GENERAL OF PAKISTAN.
Audit House, Constitution Avenue, Islamabad.

Lyl

7
No:  /Dir(A)/CA-11/1-4/9-19/2022-1 Date: October /3 , 2022

CIRCULAR

Subject:

Please refer to the subject. All BS-18 officers of 37" CTP and eatlier batches have

already been requested repeatedly to complete their pending PERs and DAOs for consideration of

their promotion to BS-19. The scrutiny of the record reveals that the requisite record in respect of

many officers is still awaited.

2. It is, therefore, requested that incomplete PERs / DOAs may be got completed at
the earliest and sent to this office not later than October 31, 2022. The meeting of the
Departmental Selection Board is expected to be held in 2™ week of November. In case your awaited
PERs & DOAs are not received by the due date, it may adversely affect your chances for promotion
to next grade as well as OPS. It may be noted that completion of PERs and DoAs record is
mandatory for promotion in the light of Civil Servants Promotion (BPS-18 to BPS-21) Rules, 2019
issued vide S.R.O. 1493(1)/2019 dated December 3, 2019.

3. The matter may be treated as the MOST URGENT.

MU MAD KAMRAN TAUFIQ)
Director (Admn)



